ASEBP Trustees' Report

Volume 29-21 No. 01 January 2021

Highlights of the January 15, 2021, Trustees' Meeting

1. COVID-19 Update

 Administration continues to respond to an increase in reported sick leaves and is preparing for a potential increase in disability claims. A number of supports are being provided to covered members and employer groups (e.g. promoting Employee and Family Assistance Program resources, networking sessions, mental health first aid training)

2. Strategic Plan

 The ASEBP Trustees devoted a significant amount of time to reviewing strategic priorities for the next 12-18 months. Once finalized, the strategy will be widely communicated

3. Appointments

- The ASEBP Trustees welcomed Judy Muir to her first meeting. Judy was appointed as an ASEBP Trustee by the Alberta School Boards Association
- The ASEBP Trustees appointed Arlene Hrynyk as an alternate member of the Extended Disability Benefits Appeal Committee. Committee members include Daryl Scott, Doug Lerke and Dwight Anthony, as well as alternate members Natashya Shewchuk and Shelley Russell
- The Executive Committee includes the Chair, Drew Chipman, and Vice-Chair, Fred Kreiner
- The Audit and Risk Committee includes Shirene Napier and Kim Pasula

ASEBP TRUSTEES

Drew Chipman, Chair
Fred Kreiner, Vice-Chair
Evelyn Chan
Arlene Hrynyk
Doug Lerke
Judy Muir
Shirene Napier
Kim Pasula
Daryl Scott
Natashya Shewchuk

CHIEF EXECUTIVE
OFFICER
Kelli Littlechilds

The ASEBP Trustees' Report provides an overview of topics discussed at all ASEBP Trustees' Meetings. These meetings provide the opportunity for ASEBP Trustees to come together to discuss matters of importance at ASEBP—from the financial health of the benefit plan to the introduction of new benefits and programs. While all information in each report is an accurate account of decisions made at the meetings, there can be changes that occur between first and second readings of certain topics, which may result in differences between their reporting.

To learn more about the ASEBP Trustees, please visit the Governance page, found in the About section of our website, <u>asebp.ca</u>.



Allendale Centre East • Suite 301, 6104-104 Street NW • Edmonton, AB T6H 2K7 Phone: 780-438-5300 • Email: trustees@asebp.ca • Website: asebp.ca

ASEBP Trustees' Report January 2021 Page 1 of 1